




3

● This report presents the findings of the November 2015 phase of the Behaviour & Attitudes 
Consumer Confidence Tracker.

● Survey results for this phase are based on a sample of 1,005 adults aged 16+, quota 
controlled in terms of age, gender, socio-economic class and region to reflect the profile of 
the adult population of the Republic of Ireland.

● All interviewing on the survey is conducted on our fortnightly face-to-face Barometer by 
trained members of the B&A field force working under ESOMAR guidelines.

● Fieldwork on the latest wave was carried out between the 30th October - 11th of November, 
2015.

Introduction 
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● The macro economy is continuing the positive trend experienced earlier in the year, as 
employment figures have again risen and Government surplus continues to improve.

● As the budget is now behind us and with Christmas looming, the Irish consumer is more 
positive about the next 12 months than at any time since the recession hit.

● A gap between Dublin and the rest of the country still exists however, as the sandwich 
generation (35-54 year olds) and blue collar sector (especially outside Dublin) are the 
least positive about the next 12 months.

● When it comes to our personal finances, there is increased positivity amongst adults 
regarding their income over the next 12 months, with those in Dublin being most 
positive.

● With the pick-up in economic activity, savings are expected to decline however, with the 
overall net wealth of personal assets expected to remain steady over the next 12 
months.

● When it comes to purchasing goods and services, the public remains cautious, but some 
positivity has emerged.

● In line with the improving economy, discretionary income is on an upward trajectory but 
mainly for Dubliners and ABC1’s.

● Overall future confidence continues to be positive, with some solidity evident. 

Key Highlights










































